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Dear Church Family, 

At the end of this month, weõll be 

celebrating the 50th anniversary of our 

sanctuary. As I think back to what was going on 

in 1968, I canõt help but sense the hope that 

generated our worship space. By all accounts, 

1968 was a chaotic time ñ Rev. Dr. Martin 

Luther King Jr. was assassinated on April 4 of 

that year; we were still dealing with the 

aftermath of the Korean War; the Vietnam War 

took a downward turn with the Tet Offensive 

in January of the same year; students were 

protesting all over the world; Robert F. 

Kennedy was assassinated on June 5. The year 

did end on a positive note as Apollo 8 orbited 

the moon carrying Jim Lovell, Bill Anders, and 

Frank Borman ñ the first humans to orbit the 

moon on Christmas Eve that year. 

And yet, despite all of the chaos and 

uncertainty that was threatening everyone 

worldwide, this congregation came together 

with a vision of hope for the future. In the 

midst of those trying and changing times, Oak 

Chapel built and dedicated a new sanctuary so 

that future generations could find refuge in its 

pews, safety in the encounter with a loving 

God, and a place to be loved by a church 

family. Iõm looking forward to hearing about 

the ministry that happened as a result of that 

bold decision ñ how many weddings we 

celebrated, how many loved ones we 

celebrated before committing them to the earth, 

how many people we baptized, how many 

confirmands we received, how many times we 

celebrated communion, how many lives were 

totally transformed by placing our hope and 

trust in God in the creation of our sanctuary.  

This year is also the 50th anniversary of the 

Uniting Conference ñ the conference that 

joined the Evangelical United Brethren and 

Methodist Church into one denomination: The 

United Methodist Church. We joined with our 

denomination in boldly and courageously 

stepping into the future, uncertain though it may 

have looked. And things have changed. The way 

we do ministry has changed over the years, our 

church has seen its share of ups and downs, but 

we continue to worship in the same space that 

was created 50 years ago, as a body of believers 

that was formed by our forebears 206 years ago. 

As we look back and remember the decisions, 

difficult though I know they were, I pray we see 

the hope and confidence that our leadership had 

ñ both in this congregation and in our 

denomination. We face similar uncertain times 

today. There is the specter of senseless violence, 

financial insecurity, natural disasters, protests, 

war, and division is once again prevalent. I find 

hope in the trust that our forebears put in God. It 

can be a scary thing to place our whole trust in 

God as we move into the uncertain future, but 

God willing, we can weather what we face if we 

boldly follow where God is leading us. We have 

much to celebrate and be thankful for, yet the 

work joyfully continues.  

I pray that God refreshes your hearts, minds, 

and souls this month so that we can be bold and 

courageous as Bishop Malone continuously 

reminds us to be. May the blessings of the Triune 

God ñ the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit ñ be 

with you.  

 

In Christ, 

 

 

Pastor Kyle 

  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳΗ 
We increased the General 

Fund by $1368! 



 

 

Weekday Bible Studies 

The Monday morning Bible 

Study will begin meeting again in 

October. We will use Max 

Lucadoõs 3:16, which unpacks 

one of the most beloved scriptures in the entire 

Bible, John 3:16. This word-by-word study of John 

3:16, the passage that Max calls the "Hope 

Diamond" of Scripture, includes a 12-lesson book 

and DVD for a multi -media experience. Please 

consider being a part of this group that meets each 

Monday morning at 9:30 am.  

Spiritual  

Growth  

As mission and evangelism is the 

work of the church as a whole, the 

Outreach Committee will focus our 

efforts on one more project this 

year. The second Saturday in December we will 

once again sponsor a trip to Valley Head, West 

Virginia to share Christmas with the children there. 

Through the years we have built a relationship 

with those in need in this Appalachian community. 

This would not have been possible without the 

generous support of the members of our church 

congregation. It is hoped that you will plan, once 

again this year, to support this outreach ministry 

with your prayers and sponsorship. More 

information about sponsoring a child by 

purchasing $25 gift(s) will be shared as we receive 

it from Mt. Vision. We also welcome volunteers 

who are interested in attending the event in West 

Virginia on December 8. 

The remainder of our efforts, as a committee, 

will be to support individuals or groups in the 

congregation as they reach out to others in our 

community and beyond. If you or your committee 

has an outreach project you would like help with 

please contact Pam Domer, Outreach Committee 

Chair and we will be glad to help.  

Fair Parking 

Oak Chapel will once again be parking cars for the 

Wayne County Fair at East of Chicago Pizza and 

Swift Auto Parts. This is our Church's biggest 

fundraiser and is a team effort! There is a clipboard 

in the narthex to sign up or  contact Christy Rickard 

at 330-264-3830. We need lots of helpers! Invite a 

friend to park with you. Thank you!  

Welcome Center Staffing 

September ~ Evelyn Silver  

Our Welcome Team is a group of dedicated 

individuals who staff the Welcome Center each 

Sunday morning before worship. Wonõt you help us 

with this important ministry of the church? Contact 

Carol Gossage for more information and to sign up. 

Oak Chapelõs 

Sanctuary! 

Come help us celebrate. 

We will have a special 

worship service with former 

pastors invited and a carry-in fellowship luncheon. 

Do you have special memories? Please share them 

by email to eflogil@gmail.com or mail to the 

church office, Plan to join us on September 30. 

Upper Room 

Due to the large number of Upper Room 

devotionals that remain on the table in the narthex 

each month, we will not be purchasing them next 

year. If you are interested in receiving this 

devotional next year you can purchase either a 

digital or print copy for $13.99 a year. The contact 

information is:  

Upper Room Ministries 

1908 Grand Ave / PO Box 340004 

Nashville TN 37203-0004 

Or you can subscribe online at upperroom.org. 

We will continue to provide Our Daily Bread 

devotionals. Donations for this publication would 

be appreciated. 

Fall Bible Study ~  Pastor Kyle will lead a study titled 

Covenant. It is a curriculum designed to put us in 

conversation with one another in order to become 

more committed, deeper followers of Jesus Christ. 

Covenant is an in-depth group Bible study that centers 

around our relationships with God, with each other, 

and with the world. Covenant encourages small 

groups to connect with life experiences, scriptureõs 

mysteries, relationships old and new. By design 

Covenant meets participants where they areébut 

certainly wonõt keep them there. 

Itõs composed of three modules that we will do in 

sequence, separated by Advent and Lent. Each 

module is eight weeks. 

The first module will be September 19 to November 7. 

Wednesdays at 6:00 to 7:30 p.m. 

The second module will be after Christmas. 

The third module will start after Easter. 

Sign up at church or call the office, 330-264-2537 



 

October 1ñ7:00 p.m.  

We are taking September off.  

Happy Labor Day!  

 

The Membership Care Committee 

has a list of homebound members who  

are visited by one of the committee 

members on a regular basis. Please 

contact Christy Rickard, 330-264-3830 

with any member needs.  

Cheryl Rastetter continues to coordinate getting 

meals to those members of our church who have been 

ill or in the hospital. If this is an area where you could 

help, such as cooking or delivering, please call Cheryl 

at 330-262-9369. 

Blood pressure screenings are still being offered 

after worship on the third Sunday of every month.  

If you have unused birthday, anniversary, get well, 

thinking of you, or sympathy cards laying around that 

you would like to donate, please give to Christy 

Rickard. Also if you would like to donate forever 

stamps, that would be greatly appreciated! These 

cards and stamps are used to send to our Church 

congregation.  

The Membership Care Committee is looking at 

options to have a CPR/AED Training, details later. 

We look forward to caring for our church family 

with a caring and compassionate attitude looking to 

God for guidance. 

Thank you again! 

 

 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 1 Walker Jarvis 

 3 Tommy Jackson 

 4 Eleanor Franks 

  Amanda Jackson 

 14 Daniel Clevidence 

 17 Sabrina Bowles 

 23 Shelby Burckhart 

 24 Stuart Mykrantz 

  

Crabby Kitchen Lady 

The CKL became sidetracked on other 

hot topics, but I promised I would share the 

great news that we have more than one 

utensil drawer. Yes! On the east side of the 

kitchen island there are drawers for flatware. 

On the west side there is a drawer for ice 

cream scoopers , glass candy paddles, and 

scissors for food (not paper). The middle 

drawer is for flatware serving pieces. The 

one near the frig is for pie/cake servers, salad 

tongs and other misc. servers. 

By the stoves there are two drawers. 

They are nicely organized. In the left one 

you will find utensils appropriate for mixing, 

peeling, measuring and the like. Pre-cooking, 

if you will. The one closest to the stove has 

the stuff you use to cook; the food -turners, 

large pot spoons, etc. Rubber spatulas, and 

knives are split because of size and available 

room. They do not live alone in the drawers 

so you can compare and return pieces to live 

with their mates. 

On the counter there is a tub that holds 

knives sharp enough to remove appendages, 

whisks, and tongs with those springy things 

in them. They do not play well with others 

in the drawers so they live in Time-Out. The 

tongs have milk jug rings around them to 

prevent them from going rogue. Please 

replace the rings before you put them back. 

Please take a couple of extra moments to 

return the utensils to the correct place. We 

do not serve cake or pie with giant pot 

stirrers, yet that it where I last found them. (I 

will not name names, but I know who you 

are!) If you think of a great item that we 

need, please let me know and I will see 

about getting it. A floor -stand pizza dough 

mixer is not one of those things, no matter 

what the people on the Shopping Channels 

say. Thank you, 

    the CKL aka Miriam Zech 

SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 

 9 Georgia and Gene Taylor 

Wish your neighbor a happy day! 

This information comes from our membership 

database. Please contact the church office if there are 

any corrections. 

World Communion Sunday, October 7 , celebrates 

the universal and inclusive nature of the church. Our 

sanctuary will be specially decorated for this special 

Sunday.  If you have any textiles or items from abroad 

that you would like used, please contact April or bring 

them to church by September 30.   

Good Luck to everyone 

exhibiting at the Wayne County 

Fair. 4-Hers and adults alike. 



 
Faith, Hope, Love in Action 

Thank you to all who supported the 

Lifeline Meal Packing Event last month. 

We were able to pack 2500 meals to send 

to Liberia for the children in their 

preschool program.  

Plan on attending the Fall Gathering, Saturday, 

September 22 at Green Valley UMC. 

Our next executive Committee meeting is 

Tuesday, September 25 at 7:30 pm in the Sing-

Mar Room.  

This fall Oak Chapel UMW will be joining 

Apple Creek UMW in a program to support 

feminine hygiene. The program, known as Days 

for Girls, provides washable, sustainable hygiene 

kits to girls and women all over the world. Each 

hygiene kit lasts 2-4 years, giving girls back months 

of missed education and opportunity. The simple 

Days for Girls hygiene kits have a tremendous 

impact on womenõs and childrenõs lives. Girls no 

longer have to miss days of school every month. 

And when girls are educated, they feed their 

families and lift their entire society, breaking the 

cycle of poverty. In addition, the availability of 

hygiene kits gives girls and women back their 

dignity, shields them from abuse, and protects 

their health. If you have a sewing machine or 

serger and are interested in helping with this 

ministry contact Georgia.  

Looking ahead to October, we will once again 

start candy making (cutters and strippers are 

needed), Fellowship Luncheons (volunteers to host 

a Sunday are needed) and our annual Bazaar (craft 

items are needed). Contact Elizabeth if you can 

help with candy making, Evelyn if you can help 

with Fellowship Luncheons, and Miriam if you can 

help with the Bazaar. 

Pam Domer, Co-President 

Menõs Breakfast is September 8 at 

Green Leaf Restaurant at 7:30 a.m. 

All men and boys are welcome on 

the second Saturday of each month.  

Health and Wellness Corner ñ   

What do you know about Multiple Myeloma  

 ̈The body makes too many plasma cells. 

 ̈These plasma cells can be malignant or 

benign. 

 ̈It is diagnosed with blood tests, examination 

of bone marrow, and urine tests. 

 ̈It can thicken the blood which means higher 

risk of blood clots and can cause kidney 

damage. 

 ̈Higher risk of getting infections and harder to 

fight infections. 

 ̈May develop Hypercalcemia with the 

following symptoms: fatigue, restlessness, 

feeling thirsty, frequent urination, muscle 

weakness, loss of appetite, nausea, vomiting, 

constipation. 

 ̈Can cause broken bones due to weakening of 

the bones as the plasma cells take over so 

there are less red blood cells and white blood 

cells being produced. 

 ̈Treatment usually involves chemotherapy, 

radiation, stem cell transplant, surgery, or 

newly developed clinical trials. There is no 

cure to date but there have been some 

encouraging advancements with treatments. 

Pre-K to 2
nd

 Grade  

Sunday School Volunteers 

  September 

 2 Miriam Zech 

 9 Cathy Shallenberger  

 16 Evelyn Silver 

 23 Miriam Zech 

 30 Cathy Shallenberger 

   

Thanks to all who give of their time to support 

this ministry of the church. This class serves our 

children Pre-K through Grade 2, and meets 

during worship.  If you would be willing to 

help, contact April Aten.  

We will be celebrating Rally 

Day on Sunday, September 

16.  We'll be recognizing our 

Sunday School teachers and 

Bible Study leaders and presenting Bibles to our 

third and ninth graders. This year, we'll also be cele-

brating our recent 2018 graduates. 

There will be a fellowship lunch following the 

service. The United Methodist Men will be provid-

ing hot dogs and the Christian Education Committee 

will provide beverages. Please bring a side dish to 

share. 

If you know of a youth from our church family 

who is entering third or ninth grade, or someone 

who graduated this past year, please contact April 

Aten by September 9. 330-234-1940 or 

aprilaten@gmail.com 



 

Friends Together is a group of people from the church who have signed up to get together 

and have a time of fellowship. This can be at your home, a restaurant, or whatever you 

decide. Each family or individual will take a turn to host. This is a time set aside to get to 

know each other better, have discussions, and experience spiritual growth with others in the 

Church. Also when your groups plan a get together please let Pastor Kyle know so that they 

have the opportunity to attend these group gatherings and get to know everyone. If anyone would like to join 

a Friends Together Group or have any questions please call Christy at 330-264-3830 and we will get you into 

a group. All are welcome! This is a time set aside to get to know each other better, have discussions, and 

experience spiritual growth with others in the Church. We had a drawing of names for the new groups at our 

last Membership Care Committee Meeting and letters with new groups have been distributed. 

 

 

 

2019 Draft Budget 

 

The 2019 draft budget is on page 6. We normally don't publish the budget this early in the process; however, 

the attendance and tithes & offerings are forcing us to take some austere measures. The 2018 budget was 

reduced by almost 6% from 2017 (a reduction of $7,600). Based on the 2018 year-to-date giving, the 2019 

budget will likely need to be reduced by another 10% (a further reduction of $12,277 to $110,492). The 2019 

draft budget is currently at $117,249, about $7,000 higher than the projected 2019 income. There is practically 

nothing left to reduce/eliminate; therefore, at a future date, we will need to talk about how to increase giving.  

 

In the meantime, let's look at the 2019 draft budget. The committee reviewed the budget items line by line 

and noted: 

- The Fair Parking is an average of 2015 thru 2017; it will be updated after the 2018 Fair. 

- The Lincoln Buy-Way Sale is an average of 2016 thru 2018. 

- Conference apportionments are preliminary, expect final figures in September 

- District Admin Fee will increase, awaiting input from the District 

- Pastor's cash salary increased by $964 to the minimum standard salary 

- Pastor's pension benefits are estimated, awaiting confirmation from the Conference 

- Pastor's health benefits increased by $3,528 

- SPRC reduced the Pastor's budgeted travel benefits by 50% (based on past expenditures) 

- Finance Committee reduced GenEd Curriculum & Supplies from $1,255 to $655 

- Finance Committee reduced GenEd Special Programs from $500 to $250 

- Guest Minister line item covers four Sundays; Pastor Kyle receives 6 weeks of vacation (not a concern since 

we usually have retired ministers preach) 

- Membership Care Committee (no input, but it's primarily supported with donated items)  

- SPRC removed budgeting for staff recognition 

- SPRC did not forecast a clergy move (if there is a move, Oak Chapel will have to pay 100% of the moving 

expenses since we are behind on apportionments) 

- Trustees are not planning any capital improvements (due to the budget situation) 

- Trustees are planning minimal maintenance (not a long-term solution)  

- Advertising in The Daily Record ($288/year); is it worth it?  

- The copier contract prices have been increasing 10% per year each April 

- Payroll processing fee is tentative, awaiting input from the Conference 

- Finance Committee reduced set asides (prepaying future known expenses on a monthly basis) to $0 

- Pastor Kyle broached the subject of a new website through Weebly Website Builder. For $12/month, we can 

build a comprehensive website, post video/audio files, host committee webpages, etc. Pastor Kyle said this is 

the new front door for churches. Kim Domer proposed that we eliminate advertising in the newspaper and use 

those funds for the website. The committee agreed. Pastor Kyle indicated we would likely see the website up 

and running by the October Finance Committee meeting. The Committee will review the website and decide if 

we want to switchover from the newspaper to the website before next year.  

If you have any questions or suggestions, please don't hesitate to contact Stuart Mykrantz, Finance 

Committee Chairman. 



 


